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Executive Board Meeting II: 
Sunday, 10/02/16, 8:00 am to 9:30 am
Agenda
Attendees: Steven Silverstein (President), Sheri Johnson (Past President), Patty Deldin (President-Elect), David Miklowitz (Past Past President), Jutta Joormann (Secretary), Elizabeth Hayden (Secretary-Elect), Kate Harkness (Treasurer), and Board Members at large: Sohee Park, Jennifer Tackett, Robin Nusslock, Tim Trull, Stew Shankman, Theodore Beauchaine, Eric Granholm, Len Simms
Invitees as observers: Jason Schiffman (Local Host 2016), Emily Durbin (Program Chair 2016), Joanna Fiszdon (Program Chair 2017), Marty Harrow (Investments), Michael Young (Archivist), Vijay Mittal (Publications), Jim Gold (FABBS representative), Howard Berenbaum (CAAPS), Ivy Tso (Program Chair, 2018), Diego Pizzagalli (Smadar Levin Chair)
I. Updates/ Reports
1) Welcome by President (Steve Silverstein). 

The President called the meeting to order at 8:07 
1. Request to approve the agenda
The agenda was unanimously approved.
2. Welcome to new board members:  
President-Elect: Patty Deldin


Board Members-at-Large: Robin Nusslock, Stew Shankman


3.  With special thanks to…:

Sheri Johnson (Past President)



Marty Harrow (Financial investments)



Wendy Heller (Membership)



2016 Program Committee: Emily Durbin (Chair), David Gard, Wendy Heller, Tom Oltmanns, Edelyn Verona


2016 Local Host: Jason Schiffman, Jim Gold 


Early Career Award committee: Elizabeth Hayden (Chair), Len Simms, Lauren Alloy, Michael Pogue-Geile


John Neale Mentorship Award committee: Dan Klein (Chair)

Smadar Levin Award committee: Diego Pizzagalli (Chair)

Publications: Vijay Mittal, Kristin Gainey, Randy Auerbach


Diversity: Jutta Joormann, Elizabeth Hayden, Vijay Mittal, Steve Silverstein


Associate membership committee: Scott Sponheim (Chair), Derek Dean, Caroline Demro, Allison Gornik, Jessica McGovern, Kyle Mitchell, Casey Sarapas


FABBS: Jim Gold


CAAPS: Jennifer Tackett and Howard Berenbaum



Website: Shaun Eack



Outgoing board members: Angus MacDonald and Elizabeth Hayden



New Committee Chairs:


Program: Joanna Fiszdon


Smadar Levin: Diane Gooding

John Neale Mentorship: David Miklowitz

Early Career: Bill Hetrick
4. Secretary’s Report (Jutta Joormann)
Reminder to update and send out handbooks 

5. Treasurer’s report (Kate Harkness)
The Treasurer reported that it looks like we will break even. The exact data will be available in a few days. 


6. Local Host Report (Jason Schiffman)

Dr. Schiffman reported that the main thing that was a struggle was the PayPal system. If you did not have a PayPal account, you had to make one. We have between 5 and 10 people who have not paid yet. Dr. Harkness and Dr. Schiffman will coordinate with Shaun to follow up on this. Head count: close to 400. People registered and sometimes there was no record of registration. Dr. Johnson suggested that there may be competitors to PayPal and suggested that the next local hosts checks in with Shaun to see if we go with something else. Dr. Schiffman suggested for the next local host to bring a printer onsite. 

7. Program Committee Report (Emily Durbin)

Dr. Durbin suggested that the program committee should be encouraged to think creatively about the program e.g by including flash talks. Flexibility for the program chair is key. The symposium addressing big picture questions was rated as a big success and the format was great. Dr. Granhom thought the the content was very appropriate for flash talks and it was suggested that we could maybe fit more talks into the program if some of the talks are shorter. We could also have symposia that combine a theory intro with a set of talks that mostly show data in a flash talk format. It was also noted that the breaks and longer lunch worked really well. Dr. Schiffman suggested to have at least 75 min for lunch. If flash talks are repeated think about room sizes – it was very crowded. 
II. Old/ Ongoing Business Discussions
1)
Future Meetings 

2017
Boulder, CO: June Gruber and Scott Vrieze (Sept 14-17, Curtis Hotel, Denver )

2018
Indianapolis, IN: Don Lynam, 9/20-23? Indianapolis Marriot Downtown 

2019    Buffalo, NY (Len Sims and Kristen Gainey)

2020
Montreal: Suzanne King


Post 2020 possibilities: LA (W. Horan), Boston (D. Fulford), Quebec City (A. Achim), Ann Arbor?, St. Louis (Barch), Sacramento? (Tully), direct flights? 
 2) Program Discussions:

1. Criteria for eligibility for Smadar Levin Award

Too many applications this year. Burden on committees. Changing eligibility criteria was discussed. Dr. Simms suggested to not change the criteria but to have the abstracts flagged by the program committee but Dr. Durbin noted that this would create a lot of work for the program committee and would just shift the work to another committee. It was also suggested to only have doctoral dissertation work and to include a checkbox. Alternatively, we could note that you can apply only once. Dr. Durbin suggested that it would be very important to clarify that an application for the Smadar Levin Award does not guarantee that the poster will be presented on Thursday.  Dr. Pizzgalli suggested that we could extend the number of committee members. He also noted that we should have representation from the different content areas on the committee because most of the studies that won this year had an imaging component and broader representation on the committee would ensure that no content biases appear in the decisions. Dr. Harkness and Dr. Durbin had concerns to limit to dissertation research. Dr. Silverstein suggested that we should try to have a larger committee and not make any other changes at this point. Dr. Johnson noted that students cherish the part that every poster that is being considered is visited by the committee.  
2. Website maintenance and development

Dr. Silverstein noted that professional helps seems necessary to maintain our website and noted again the incredible job Dr. Eack has done. It was decided to create a subcommittee (Wendy Heller should be on it) to explore options in time for next year’s submissions. 



Dr. Johnson noted that we need to test run website before we put it online. 
3. Founder’s Award Symposium

It was suggested to next year try a founder’s symposium but it was also suggested to leave this up to the program chair. Dr. Johnson suggested that honoring people at the Awards ceremony seemed to work fine. Dr. Miklowitz suggested to give people the option to organize a symposium to honor specific people and it could then be considered alongside the other submissions. Patty Deldin suggested to look for donors for a founder’s fund, for an endowment that each year highlights someone who passed on. Dr. Silverstein will touch base with Patty Deldin about this. 
III. New Business Discussion

1. Identification of new person or committee for managing SRP investments.

Start looking for a person who takes over Marty Harrow’s position. Anybody know someone who has an interest? How can we identify someone? Financial brokers? Dr. Shankman suggested hiring a professional? Fidelity accounts with low maintenance fees are a good solution for a certain time horizon. Dr. Silverstein will explore options for this solution. Dr. Shankman suggested that he may know someone who could help and Dr. Silverstein will check in with Dr. Shankman. Dr. Harrow noted that we are a non-profit organization and need someone who is a US resident who can sign contracts etc., and make changes to our investments. Dr. Deldin volunteered and will be serving in this role for the next three years.

The secretary will secure meeting insurance for Denver.
2. Need to have person(s) on Board who are familiar with the SRP charter.


Mike O’Hara is the named officer on the charter but he wants to retire from this. 

3. Diversity


Make SRP more diverse. More awareness. We do not have a lot of diversity in our organization. Younger group is more diverse. Inviting speakers who may get involved? The diversity committee will meet and generate ideas.
4. Suggestions for program structure changes.

It was discussed to precede the Thursday poster session with a social hour in which food would be served. Dr Schiffman noted that this would really increase the costs of the meeting because we would need to also accommodate the Associate Members – this could add up to $100 per person. This discussion will be continued over email. Dr. Silverstein noted that there were some complaints about the award ceremony – dinner too late, winners not sufficiently recognized. This should be addressed next year. 
